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The Newsletter of the Sporting Car Club of Norfolk December Lite 2015 

 

  

Lyng Garage Trial 

   

 

Thanks to Leigh Trevail for the photos 
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  Inside this issue  

Editorial 3-4 

  

Events in December & January 

 

 

Preston 05-Dec 

Rockingham Stages 05-Dec 

Wattisfield Trial 13-Dec 

Christmas Buffet 17-Dec 

Seckford Hall Trial 01-Jan 

AMSC Inter-club 20/20 Rally 08-Jan 

Happy Egg 12 Car 15-Jan 

MGJ Brands Hatch Winter Stages 31-Jan 

    

Editor 
 

Martin Newson 
01502 716280 

 
Spotlight articles should be emailed to: 

cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk 
 

or mailed to: 
Spotlight, 

32 Queen Elizabeth Drive, 
Beccles, 

Suffolk 
NR34 9LP 

Contacts 
  
President Pat Ward 
  

Management Team 
 

Chairman Martin Newson  
cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk 

01502 716280 
Vice Chairman Mark Annison 

 
 

Club Secretary Peter Riddle 
clubsecretary@sccon.co.uk 

01953 601174 
Treasurer Lynne Wellbelove 

lynnewellbelove@btinternet.com 
01953 483640 

Competition Secretary Andrew Lawson 
compsecretary@sccon.co.uk 

01692 598291 
Chief Marshal Maggy Bateman 

chiefmarshal@sccon.co.uk 
01379 783142 

Social Secretary Howard Joynt 
howardjoynt@googlemail.com 

07917 060052 
Membership Secretary Grace Philp 

01953 887153 
Child Protection Christine Newson 

cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk 
Web David Bell 

percy@sccon.co.uk 
01603 720871 

Company Secretary David Leckie 
 01603 893294 
Committee Members Chris Edwards 

Mike Lambert 
Dale Lawson 

Gordon Wellbelove 

 

 
Downloads available: 

(via website or contact David Bell for a paper copy) 

 
Happy Egg 12 Car 
Regs & Entry Form 

 

Christmas Bumper Edition 
 
 

will be available for collection at the Christmas Buffet 
 

(if you can’t make it then it will be delivered by the usual means in time for Christmas) 

mailto:cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk?subject=Spotlight
http://www.sccon.co.uk/pdf/SCCoN201512CarRound3RegsEntryForm.pdf
http://www.sccon.co.uk/pdf/SCCoN201512CarRound3RegsEntryForm.pdf
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Chat from the Chair Early December 2015 

  
Hello Club Members 
You might have noticed this newsletter issue is very slim, don't worry it is only temporary. This 
issue is to advertise the Christmas Buffet at the White Horse Public House on December 17th 
from 8.00 pm. There will be a buffet prepared by the good ladies of your club and chips 
supplied by the White Horse. Things should be ready from 8.00 ish. Come along and have a 
chat with good company, and a club quiz (which everyone should be able to answer some of 
questions). If we have not seen you for some time why not come along to catch up before 
Christmas. While you are there will also be able to pick-up your bumper Christmas Newsletter 

  
Marshals of 2015 
I would like to thank everyone who has made the effort to come along in 2015 to marshal or 
organise events with or for the Sporting Car Club of Norfolk. During the last few years we have 
gained a lot of respect from the other clubs in the area for the friendly attitude of the club 
members and how professionally we run our club and its events. Christine and I are not 
planning to be out marshalling again this year, but you never know. I will be going over to 
Rockingham for the rally on December 5th / 6th just to watch and catch up with friends. For the 
first time in a number of years we have a single venue rally at Rockingham with a full entry. I 
have just looked at some of the events in the Circuit Rally Series and they have full entries too. 
I know a number of you will be out on the same weekend marshalling for Chelmsford MC on 
their Preston Night event which normally has a number of tales to tell so could you write these 
adventures down to go in to our bumper Christmas issue? 

  
Motor Sports Association 
Over the next couple of years things are going to change in the motor sport world, it is not really 
because anyone wants to change it is because it has got to. As we all know over the years 
there have been lots of accidents and even fatalities. Over the last two or three years it has 
happened in our section of the sport with spectators as well as the teams that take part. It will 
be in the next two years that all rally marshals will have to be licensed and as most of you have 
been marshalling for a number of years and because you do have the experience you can 
register now (before 2016 starts). I have enclosed a copy of the form in this newsletter. Please 
fill it out, it costs nothing to sign up just five minutes of time and a stamp, you might be able to 
sign up on line so you do not need to buy a stamp  

 
Rally Marshals Registration 
Details of the new scheme and training modules will be launched at Autosport International in 
January. Anyone interested in marshalling on rallies and specifically stage rallies are strongly 
recommended to register within 2015. The advantage in being registered by start Jan 2016 is 
that the mandatory training can be undertaken at any time within 2016. New registrations in 
2016 will need to complete the training before “registration” can be completed and therefore 
could be subject to some delays. 

E d i t o r i a l  C h a i r  

 

M a r t i n  N e w s o n  
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Christmas Natter & Noggin 

at the White Horse Inn 

free buffet, quiz & raffle 

Thursday Dec 17th 8pm 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Christmas is getting closer 

Could you please put together a few words of wisdom for the 
extra newsletter before Christmas we already have a few but we 
need more as soon as possible it is going to be a bumper issue. 

The words can be about anything, jokes would be good too, 

Email      cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk 

 

mailto:cjnewson32@yahoo.co.uk

